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REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING: Summer meeting is June29th in Atlantic City and the September 7, 2016 at AAA Mid-Atlantic, Hamilton, NJ.  Both meetings begin at 10:00 AM. 
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:  I have a concern about what I am hearing regarding raising the speed limit in NJ.  I think proper studies should be completed and no speed limit should be above the design speed of the roadway.  There also is proposed legislation to eliminate the front plate on motor vehicles in NJ.  The NJPTOA, for a variety of reasons, is opposed to the legislation and the membership voted and passed resolutions on opposing any change in the license plate law in 2000 and again in 2008. NJ Chiefs of Police representative at our meetings, Chief William Parenti, will become the president of the NJ State Association of Chiefs of Police on June 29, 2016. This will be a first for the Association – a father and son being president of the Association.  Chief Anthony Parenti was President 1989-90 and William will serve 2016-17. William represents the Chiefs Association at our meetings. I WISH YOU AND YOURS HAVE AN ENJOYABLE AND SAFE SUMMER - Tim   
PRILIMINARY OFFICERS KILLED IN LINE OF DUTY: 41 Officers were killed in the line of duty so far this year compared to 51 at the same time last year.  Eight officers were investigating suspicious persons/circumstances; seven were engaged in tactical situations; six officers were conducting traffic pursuits/stops; four were killed as a result of ambushes; three officers were killed as a result of unprovoked attacks; three died from injuries inflicted while answering domestic disturbance calls; three were killed while answering robbery in progress calls or pursuing robbery suspects; two were handling, transporting, or maintaining custody of prisoners; two officers were handling persons with mental illness; one sustained fatal injuries while performing an investigative activity; one was answering a burglary in progress call or pursuing a burglary suspect; and one officer was killed while attempting other arrest.  Offenders used firearms in 38 of the 41 felonious deaths. These included 29 incidents with handguns, seven incidents with rifles, one incident with a shotgun, and one incident in which the firearm type was not reported. Three victim officers were killed with vehicles used as weapons.  Thirty of the 41 killed officers were confirmed to be wearing body armor at the times of the incidents. Six of the 41 slain officers fired their own weapons, and six officers attempted to fire their service weapons. Three victim officers had their weapons stolen; three officers were killed with their own weapons.  Thirty-six incidents have been cleared by arrest.  Twenty-nine of the officers died as a result of automobile accidents, seven were struck by vehicles, and four were fatally injured due to motorcycle accidents.  Of the 29 officers who died due to automobile accidents, 18 officers were wearing seatbelts. Eight officers were not wearing seatbelts (four of whom were ejected from the vehicles), and seatbelt use was not reported for three of the officers who were killed due to automobile accidents.





                          ONE LICENSE PLATE FOR VEHICLES IN NJ? A legislator introduced a bill to toss the law requiring a front license plate on vehicles.  Currently there are 19 states that don't require front license plates and NJ shouldn’t become number 20.  The legislator says the idea came from some of his constituents concerned about the extra cost for the front license plate. The plates are manufactured by DepCorp and made by state prisoners.  Actually the savings would be minimal because the prisoners would still have to set up the “rear” plate and like the printing business the major cost is in the set up.  After the set up running off one or thousands is minimal – and any savings would not be passed on to vehicle owners anyway.  The use of two license plates in NJ began in 1925, primarily to make identification easier for police. The NJPTOA prefers the two plates because it gives police two ways to identify a vehicle and when they park and watch traffic they usually position themselves to see the front plate first.  New Jersey had 6.8 million vehicles registered in 2014.  

                   

          BICYCLE TRIVEA: The first American bicycle was manufactured at the Weed Sewing Machine Company factory in Hartford, Connecticut.  It was called the “Columbia Bicycle” and was a 60 inch High Wheeler selling for $125.00 when sewing machines sold for $13.00.                                                  

	As of June 17, 2016 there were 247 traffic fatalities in NJ compared to 225 during the same period in 2015, 
  AN INCREASE OF 22 DEATHS.  
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Deaths: Driver 141/121; Passenger 33/37; Pedalcyclist 04/05; Pedestrian 67/65. Crashes 236/212.      MEMORIAL DAY FATALS:  2016, 13.  Belleville, Passenger Car Driver.  Absecon, Pedestrian.  Dover Tsp, Motorcycle Driver.  Folsom Boro, Pedalcyclist.  Pilesgrove Tsp, Passenger Car Driver.  Mount Laurel, Passenger Car Driver.  Fort Lee, Pedestrian.  West Milford Tsp, Passenger Car Driver.  Maplewood, Pedestrian.  Raritan Tsp, Pedestrian.  Dover Tsp, Motorcycle Driver.  Elizabeth,  Pedalcyclist.  Maplewood, Pedestrian.  Raritan Tsp, Pedestrian.  2015, 9. Cranbury, 2 Passengers. Gloucester Tsp., Passenger Car Driver. Newark,    Pedestrian. Mansfield Tsp., Passenger Car Driver. New Providence, Passenger Car Driver. Millville City, 2 Passenger Car Drivers 1 Passenger.  
GOOGLE SELF DRIVING CARS AIM TO PROTECT PEDESTRIANS: Google patented a new “sticky” technology to protect pedestrians when they get struck by their self-driving cars. The material is a sticky adhesive on the front end of the vehicle.  This reduces the damage caused when a pedestrian hit by a car is flung into other vehicles or scenery. The adhesive coating may be activated on contact and will be able to adhere to the pedestrian nearly instantaneously.  This instantaneous or nearly-instantaneous action may help to constrain the movement of the pedestrian, who may be carried on the front end of the vehicle until the driver reacts to the incident and applies the brakes.  Both the vehicle and pedestrian may come to a more gradual stop than if the pedestrian bounces off the vehicle.  The patent describes itself as specifically aimed at self-driving cars but notes that it can be used on any vehicle.  Car companies have already taken steps to protect pedestrians from impact. Citroen and Jaguar use a device that raises the car’s bonnet 6.5cm on impact to provide a cushion for impact between the crumpling surface and the solid engine block beneath. Others, such as Land Rover and Volvo, have developed outside airbags that deploy on impact to protect a pedestrian from injury.  However existing technology found in production vehicles does little to mitigate the secondary impact a pedestrian may experience.                                                                
NEW FEDRAL LAW PROTECTS RENTAL CONSUMERS FROM SAFETY DEFECTS:  The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) announced that beginning June 1, 2016, rental car agencies must fix any and all open safety defects before renting out vehicles to customers.  Federal law prohibits any company or dealer with fleets greater than 35 vehicles to rent unrepaired recalled vehicles. It also extends NHTSA’s recall authority to cover rental car companies for the first time, giving the safety agency power to investigate and punish violators.  In 2014, there were close to 900 recalls affecting 51 million vehicles nationwide. NHTSA has stated it will seek 100 percent remedy completion rates in open recalls.  
MEMBERSHIP YEARLY DUES:  Our by-laws indicate that if member department dues are not paid by June 30th the department is dropped from membership.  Our Operations Secretary tells us that 108 departments have not paid their dues for 2016.  Please check and send in a purchase order or otherwise pay the dues to continue your membership.  An invoice is attached to this newsletter for your convenience.
SUMMER MEETING:  The Summer meeting will be on June 29, 2016 at the Atlantic City Convention Center beginning at 10:00 AM.  After the meeting we are invited by the NJ Police Chiefs Association to tour the largest police exposition on the east coast and the most modern police equipment will be on display -  a treat you don’t want to miss.
Due to the demand for Traffic Services during the summer months, and vacations, the Association does not meet during July and August.  See you in September – enjoy the summer.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING:  The next REGULAR MEETING of the NJPTOA is on SEPTEMBER 7, 2016.
             REMEMBER TO WEAR YOUR SAFETY BELTS AND BULLETPROOF VEST WHILE ON DUTY 


	NJ Police Traffic Officers Association

PO Box 664

Voorhees, NJ 008043

856-220-1433

E-MAIL: njptoa@hotmail.com

2016 INVOICE

DATE
ITEM
AMOUNT
1/1/2016
Annual Membership Dues for Police Department
$50.00
TOTAL:
$50.00
DATE:  1/1/2016   SIGNED:  Timothy Franco,  President.

Our Tax ID number is 22-2344113

Copies of purchase orders can be faxed to 856-783-0012 or scanned for an e-mail and sent to NJPTOA@Hotmail.com.

Note:  If you would like to receive the newsletter by e-mail instead of by postal mail, please send your request to njptoa.tparenti@gmail.com
(Please check mailing label.  Correct if necessary by phone call, text, or e-mail)

	
	

	

	

	

	
	


